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MEMORANDUM 

 

 

To:  City of Aurora Development Review and Engineering 

From:  Wesley Dismore, PE 

Date:  February 3, 2022 

Project: Kings Point Development Traffic Impact Study (Updated November 12, 2021)  

Subject: Infrastructure Site Plan West - Conformance with Traffic Impact Study 

 

Fox Tuttle Transportation Group has reviewed the Infrastructure Site Plan (ISP) West provided by 
Terracina Designs and EMK Consultants, dated 11/06/2021. The ISP West lays out the design of 
infrastructure features of sections of the proposed East Aurora Parkway and Kings Point Drive on the west 
side of the proposed Kings Point Development. The ISP has been reviewed and found to be in conformance 
with the Traffic Impact Study (TIS) submitted on February 4, 2022. 

I hope this letter has been helpful. Please feel free to contact me with any questions. 

\AWD  


